REPORT TO CABINET - 21st NOVEMBER 2000





ASSET MANAGEMENT PLANS





1.0	Background





1.1	As part of the new arrangements to fund local authorities through a Single Capital Pot all local authorities are required to produce a Capital Strategy and Asset Management Plan as part of the bidding process for capital allocations in financial years 2001/2002 onwards.  Linked to this bidding process initially 5% of the capital allocation will be subject to good performance in asset management planning with this percentage increasing to 20% in stages of 5% per annum.





2.0	Information





2.1	Council’s are required to submit their first ‘dry run’ Asset Management Plan to Government Office North West by the 30th November 2000, with the second version of the plan being available by 31st July 2001 and annually thereafter.  The ‘dry run’ document is a description of how it is envisaged the AMP process will develop.





2.2	The Asset Management Plan will develop over time into a substantial document which must address the Council’s corporate requirements in respect of property and other assets.  It will need to establish clear links with the Capital Strategy and other key policy documents of the Council.  It will identify the Council’s need for capital and how it intends to match its asset requirements to capital available over a period of years.  The DETR has issued guidance as to the content of AMPs and the ‘dry run’ document.  





3.0	Current Position





3.1	A ‘dry run’ document has now been produced setting out the Council’s approach to Asset Management Planning.  The document has been compiled by the Strategic Property Management Unit with direct input from the Asset Management Planning Team, comprising senior members from each of the Council’s Directorates.  The document identifies the linkages to the following plans:-





S	Council’s Capital Strategy


S	Directorate’s Service Plans, Aims and Objectives


S	The Strategic Plan


S	Best Value Performance Plan





3.3	The document has already been approved by the Budget Planning Group and Directors Team.





�



4.0	Conclusion





Successful implementation of a high quality Asset Management Plan will maximise funding allocated to the Council under the Single Capital Pot.





The Council will need to demonstrate:





1.	Co-ordinated decisions are being taken on spending priorities taking into account of Salford’s Community Plans.





2.	The Asset Management Planning process is an integral part of its business process.





3.	The performance of property is measured against targets and benchmarks.





4.	That Property is being used efficiently and effectively in support of service delivery objectives.





5.	That surplus assets are identified for disposal to generate capital receipts.





Whilst the Asset Management Plan process will require resources, effectively implemented will produce benefits to the Council and the residents of Salford.





5.0	Recommendations





I recommend that approval be given to the ‘Dry Run’ Asset Management Plan document and its submission to Government Office North West.
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